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RELATIONSHIPS RESPONSIBILITY RESILIENCE RESPECT

by Tas Ktenidis
Thank you to everyone

We are heading full speed towards the end of term 4. We
do have a couple of major events still to come with Year
6 graduation activities, student reports to go home, and
our final assembly.

Term 4 is always very hectic for students, SSO’s and
teacher. The daily busy schedule that they face would be
very similar at home  as they prepare for the festive
season with family. I am however quite proud of how
everyone is supporting each other and preparing for the
upcoming events and trying their very best.

Thank you to the greater school community for the
support you have given the school throughout the year. I
have appreciated your support during difficult moments
such as when COVID made things very hard for us during
term 1. 
I hope the festive season is one that allows all of you to
rest up, enjoy time with family and catch up with friends. 

Principal Position for 2023

The process for the principal position is currently
ongoing. I envisage we will be able to share with you who
the new leader will be for 2023 onwards, sometime
during week 9. 

It is with mixed emotions; I can now share that I will not
be at the Hub from 2023.  Due to changing family
circumstance, we have made the decision to move for a
short while back to the country. 
I have successfully won a position at Booleroo District
Centre School.

My family and I are embarking on a new journey, and we
do look forward to it. I am also saddened to leave the
Hub, as I have seen this a great privilege and honour
being part of this wonderful school community. 

 

Kate Videon, Kate Weinmann, and Marisa       
Anderson

Larissa Stella and Cherinah Adderton

 Kylie Clark and Tara Bell

Kim McLean and Knick Souel.

Alanna Hayes and Karen Wissell.

Brad Edwards, Kate Zampogna and
Rachael Mitchell.

Class Teachers for 2023

Students who attended school on Friday, had
the opportunity to meet their new class
teacher for the new school year. 

I am pleased to share our staffing for 2023.

Reception/ Year 1 Class teachers:

Year 1/2 Class Teachers:

Year 2/3 Class:

Year 3/4 Class Teachers: 

Year 4/5 Class Teachers:

Year 5/6 Class Teachers:

The Arts: Helen Nicholas

Health/ PE/ Wellbeing Leader: Brad Walters

Spanish: Amy Ramminger

I would like to thank all staff, Governing
Council, students and families for the
support that you have provided me over the
last 7 years. 



Absences
The Front Office can be notified of any
student absences by phoning 8270
5055 or sending a text to 
0428 910 895

DECEMBER

Reports go home -Thursday
15th December week 9.

YR 5/6 SURF ED/ AQUATICS
Tuesday 13th December

YEAR 6 GRADUATION
Thursday 15th December

END OF TERM 4
Friday 16th Early dismiss 
 2.30PM

FIRST DAY TERM 1 2023
Monday 30th January.

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE   
   DATEDATEDATE

These are just a few of the wonderful outcomes for 2022 as there is so
much more I can mention. As you do spend time with family, please
take the time to slow down, enjoy and reflect in all of your success for
the year. Wishing everyone a wonderful summer break, I hope it is a
safe, joyful break for all families.

Melody Beattie puts it best as we head into the summer break.
 “Gratitude makes sense of our past, brings peace for today, and
creates a vision for tomorrow.” 

With great thanks

Tas Ktenidis

Festive Season

The festive season is about families being together, resting, reflecting on
the year past and planning for the new upcoming year. It is a time to be
thank full for all that we have, celebrate what our children have achieved
throughout 2022. I am thankful for instance to seeing staff and students
plan and have great success in,
• School camps to El Shaddai
• Sports day
• Colour run
• Mud day
• Box day
• Choir performance
• Improved learning outcomes Phonics Screening, NAPLAN
• Twilight presentation
• 100% achievement in Premiers Reading Challenge

From the desk of the Deputy
Principal
by Sarah Magnusson

MEDICATION

Just a reminder that any medication your child has at school must be
collected by 2:30pm on the last day of Term 4, 2022.
Medication Authority forms have been sent home with students. These
forms should be completed and returned to the Front Office at the
start of the new 2023 school year. Parents are requested to sign
medication out in person when collecting from Front Office.
We ask that you take the time to update any health care plans and
check that all medication is still in date. All Medications must be
prescribed by an Authorized Health Professional and be in an original
pharmacy-labelled container.

NON DEPARTMENT SERVICE PROVIDERS 2023

Forms are now available from Front Office for families to access
their Occupational or Speech Therapists during school hours.
Due to the popularity of this service we ask that parents/caregivers
limit their requests to one service provider per family. This will
allow a more equitable system with families able  to access service
providers on sight. 

Please note all Service Providers will need to show proof of being
double vaccinated.
Service Providers will then be able to start requesting times from
week 1, however sessions will not be able to commence until week 4.
We ask for your patience and understanding working through this
complex process to best meet all service provider requests.



END OFEND OFEND OF
YEARYEARYEAR

REMINDERSREMINDERSREMINDERS
L O S T  P R O P E R T Y

PLEASE CHECK LOST PROPERTY
BINS FOR ANY ITEMS YOUR CHILD
MAY HAVE LOST DURING THE
TERM.
LOST PROPERTY IS LOCATED AT
THE MULTI  PURPOSE ROOM.
ANY REMAINING LOST POROPERTY
WILL BE DONATED TO CHARITY.

M E D I C A T I O N S

STUDENT MEDICATIONS TO BE
COLLECTED FROM FRONT OFFICE
BY FRIDAY 16TH DECEMBER,LAST
DAY OF SCHOOL YEAR.

A R E  Y O U  L E A V I N G  T H E  S C H O O L

HAVE YOU COMPLETED A STUDENT
LEAVING FORM? PLEASE COLLECT
A STUDENT LEAVING FORM FROM
FRONT OFFICE IF  YOUR CHILD IS
IN YEARS RECEPTION TO YEAR 5
AND LEAVING AT THE END OF THE
YEAR.

VOLUNTEERS

Thankyou to our wonderful volunteers.
We greatly appreciate your efforts and loyalty.

We wish you the best for 2023 and hope you have relaxing time with
your family. Merry Christmas Everyone.

Kind regards

Sarah
Deputy Principal

At The Hub We Value Relationships, Responsibility, Resilience and Respect

OUT OF SCHOOL SPORTS 2023

Sport Membership Forms
Player membership forms for Out of School Sports (Basketball,
Soccer, Netball, Cricket and Pedal Prix) were recently distributed to
interested, eligible students. 
Basketball and soccer will be offered next year. We are hopeful that
a Pedal Prix team can be offered again in 2023. New registrations
are still welcome.

All 2023 membership forms/code of conduct forms/uniform
notes must be returned to Front Office Friday 16th December (last
day of school year) to help us in sorting teams for next year.

COORDINTAORS & COACHES
 
A big thankyou and farewell to Sue Ann Woodwiss who has been an
active volunteer, supporting and coordinating Out of School Sports
Basketball, SAPSASA, and school community events for the last 3
years.

Thankyou to the Sports Committe members for supporting student
Out of School Sport this year and in particular coordinating (Sue
Woodwiss, Scott Fallowfield, Aaron Kilpatrick, Adam Stone and
Brad Walters, Kristy Chapman) Basketball, Netball, Soccer, Cricket
and Pedal Prix. Looking forward to continued commitment next
year.

END OF YEAREND OF YEAREND OF YEAR
REMINDERSREMINDERSREMINDERS From the desk of the Deputy

Principal continued......



Quicksmart is a Numeracy Intervention Program that focuses on
understanding and recall of basic number facts, performing
elementary calculations, appropriate math language and problem-
solving skills. The primary aim is for students to develop automaticity. 

This year's students have been enthusiastic and dedicated during their
lessons. Their confidence and number fact knowledge has grown
immensely, and we are very proud of their achievements. Well done!!

Julie Campbell & Maz Mefail
QUICKSMART SSO'S
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OSHC

DEC/JAN VACATION CARE 
BOOKING FORMS 

Are available and essential for vacation care. Forms due in by Monday 12th December, to confirm
availability.
Friendly reminder OSHC will be closed 26th & 27th January 2023.

From Sam Tuff the OSHC Director

Thank you again to all of our families for the continual support of our OSHC, we are very appreciative.
Please don't hesitate to contact OSHC with any queries, by calling to talk to one of the staff, by phone: 8370
4500 or on our Mobile: 0401 121 644.
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Follow us on Facebook 
facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school

Receive school notices and
Newsletter on Skoolbag

Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo

Aberfoyle Hub Primary School
29 JEANETTE CRESCENT, ABERFOYLE PARK SA 5159

www.ahs@schools.sa.edu.au
dl.0536.info@schools.sa.edu.au


